

December 26, 2013

Mr. Guy Peterson Business Manager I.B.E.W LOCAL 400 3301 Highway 138 East Wall, NJ 07719

RE: Freehold Verizon Solar Project

Dear Mr. Peterson:

I'm writing this letter to express our gratitude for the cooperation received from local 400 during the Verizon solar project performed in Freehold, NJ this past fall / winter.

I would like to thank you and your staff for assisting us in getting signed in and ensuring the paper work was correct. This project developed quickly and required fast mobilization on our part and we appreciate your organizations quick response ensuring a smooth transition.

I would like to thank general foreman Rich Sanborn for his leadership and professionalism working with the owner and client for the duration of the project. Along with foreman Larry Blackburn, steward Frank Morris and other members of the crew, who at times where required to work through less then favorable conditions, their efforts were noted and appreciated.

I know I speak for Mr. Anton and the entire Newkirk organization in saying it was a pleasure to work within your jurisdiction.

Again, Thank you, and Happy Holidays!

Sincerely,

NEWKIRK ELECTRIC ASSOCIATES, INC.

Dave Evans Project Manager 231.724.4047 Direct 231.206.0850 Cell

cc: T. Anton, L. Smith, Tom Cusack Job Number 13-48292